



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2021 - 2022 Bulletin 4: Week Beginning Monday 27 September

Head of Campus Update

Thank you to all of the parents who answered the questionnaire regarding reopening the school. Around 70% of households have adults that are all either fully or partially vaccinated and a further 25% where some adults are partly or fully vaccinated. Given that all staff are vaccinated, around $60\,\%$ would send their children to school if given the opportunity and another 30% would consider it. We have submitted our paperwork for reopening to the authorities and are awaiting a date for a reopening inspection.

Primary

This week in KG the children have been so brave and adventurous trying new fruit and vegetables blindfolded at home! Miss Iona is very impressed with all the hard work KG pupils and parents are putting into online learning. Well done KG! Year 1 and 2 have linked thier IPC and literacy topics for the final few weeks of term to look at the job of astronauts. Looking at the book, 'Man on the Moon (a day in the life of Bob),' the students have already learnt a huge amount of facts about space and have written some great letters to Bob the astronaut! They have also made some impressive videos of journeys in space! Year 3 have been reading very difficult texts and rewriting them using their own words to show their understanding. It has been amazing to see all the synonyms the children could find for words like 'snapped' and 'twisted'. Alongside reading the story the children have also produced some incredible artwork - using just the text description as inspiration. In IPC, the Year 4 students have continued 'Footprints from the Past'. They know that dinosaurs couldn't swim - yet fossils of dinosaurs are found on all the continents. The children investigated how this is possible by studying how the continents were formed. They ended the week considering the question: What



Monday 27 September Online learning for all students.

Tuesday 28 September
Online learning for all students.

Wednesday 29 September

Thursday 30 September Online learning for all students

Friday 1 October

Online learning for all students

might the Earth look like millions of years in the future? In literacy Year 5 began a new topic. This involved using technology to design a dragon of their own and then produce a detailed description of it. This will be part of their Talk for Writing unit on Instructional writing - How to catch a dragon. Eventually they will produce a manual for dragon care. Year 6 have been studying the evolution of humans, with this week's focus on homo sapiens (modern humans). The students learned about the diet of early humans and considered such factors as seasonal availability of food and early cooking methods. After that, the students researched various foods and created a stone age desert recipe that would be enjoyed by early humans and perhaps even today!

Library Books

There are a number of students who have not returned their text books from last year, which is causing some challenges for students this year. Can any students who have not returned their textbooks from last year, please do so as soon as possible.





Military Training

On Thursday 23 September, our Year 11 boys met up briefly at St. Stephen's before heading off to Pak Chong School for testing. They have to pass this step before they can enrol onto the Military Student Programme. It is a late start this year because of covid but it is good to see that this is now under way. We are now awaiting their test results and a date for them to do the Year 1 installment of their three year programme.

students taking part in this competition on Sunday 26 September.

Camera and Online Learning

a reminde their military Your child will learn better online if they have a suitable working environment. Sitting at a table or desk of the right height for your child is best. Avoid your child working on the floor, bed or sofa! Make sure your child has all of the equipment that they need. Be mindful that other activities in the background may distract your child and others. SIMSO Competitions Good luck to all of the

Can parents be mindful that if their child is on camera, home activities are visible to other children and potentially their parents. Can all household members please ensure they are dressed politely and use appropriate language—thank you. **Dr Kevin Hylands**

Head of Campus





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

ปีการศึกษา 2564-2565 ฉบับที่ 4: วันจันทร์ที่ 27 กันยายน 2564



สารจากครูใหญ่

ขอขอบคุณผู้ปกครองทุกท่านที่ให้ความกรุณาตอบแบบสอบถามเกี่ยวกับแผนการเปิดโรงเรียนฯ

ผลสำรวจพบว่ามีสมาชิกในครอบครัวของนักเรียนทุกคน (อายุ 18 ปีขึ้นไป) ได้รับวัคซีนครบ 2 เข็มหรืออย่างน้อย 1 เข็ม คิดเป็นร้อยละ 70 และมีสมาชิกบางส่วนได้รับวัคซีนครบ 2 เข็มหรืออย่างน้อย 1 เข็ม คิดเป็นร้อยละ 25

และเมื่อบุคลากรทุกคนของโรงเรียนได้รับวัคซีนครบแล้ว มีผู้ปกครองกว่าร้อยละ 60 ยินดีให้นักเรียนกลับเข้าเรียนที่โรงเรียน และอีกร้อยละ 30 จะพิจารณาก่อนตัดสินใจต่อไป

อย่างไรก็ตาม โรงเรียนได้จัดส่งรายงานแผนการขออนุญาตเปิดสถานศึกษาถึงส่วนราชการที่เกี่ยวข้องแล้ว และหวังเป็นอย่างยิ่งว่าจะได้รับการ ตรวจประเมินตามมาตรฐานในเร็ววันนี้

ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

ในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียน KG แสดงความกล้าหาญและทักษะการผจญภัยในการเล่นเกมปิดตาทายผลไม้และผักชนิดใหม่ๆ ครูไอโอน่าประทับใจใน นักเรียนที่ตั้งใจเรียนรู้สิ่งใหม่ๆ และขอชื่นชมท่านผู้ปกครองที่ช่วยสนับสนุนการเรียนรู้ของบุตรหลานด้วย

นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 เรียนรู้เชิงบูรณาการวิชา IPC และการอ่านเขียนเข้าด้วยกัน โดยจะใช้ช่วงไม่กี่สัปดาห์สุดท้ายของภาคเรียนนี้เรียนรู้เรื่อง มนุษย์อวกาศ ทั้งนี้ นักเรียนได้เริ่มอ่านหนังสือเรื่อง 'Man on the Moon (a day in the life of Bob)' และได้ทราบข้อเท็จจริงเกี่ยวกับอวกาศ และฝึกเขียนบรรยายเรื่องราวของมนุษย์อากาศชื่อ Bob และยังถ่ายทำวีดีโอแสดงการเดินทางในอวกาศด้วย

นักเรียน Year 3 ฝึกอ่านเนื้อหาที่ค่อนข้างยาก และใช้คลังศัพท์ของตนเองเขียนบรรยายเกี่ยวกับเนื้อหาที่อ่าน นักเรียนได้ทดลองหาคำพ้องของคำ ว่า 'snapped' และ 'twisted' นอกจากนี้ ในระหว่างฝึกฝนการอ่านนั้นนักเรียนก็สร้างผลงานศิลปะไปด้วย โดยได้รับแรงบันดาลใจจากคำ บรรยายในเนื้อหาที่อ่าน

นักเรียน Year 4 เรียนรู้เรื่อง 'Footprints from the Past' ต่อเนื่องมาจากสัปดาห์ที่แล้ว เด็กๆได้รู้ว่าไดโนเสาร์ไม่ว่ายน้ำไม่เป็น แต่มีการค้นพบ ชากฟอสซิสไดโนเสาร์ไปทั่วทุกทวีปของโลก นักเรียนจึงตั้งข้อสังเกตและเรียนรู้ว่าทวีปนั้นเกิดขึ้นได้อย่างไร และช่วยกันตอบคำถามว่าโลกจะมี หน้าตาอย่างไรในอีก 1 ล้านปี

นักเรียน Year 5 เริ่มบทเรียนวิชาอ่านเขียนใหม่ โดยใช้ทักษะทางเทคโนโลยีในการออกแบบมังกรของตัวเองและเขียนบรรยายคุณสมบัติของมัน ซึ่งกิจกรรมนี้เป็นส่วนหนึ่งโครงการ Talk for Writing เรื่อง Instructional writing— How to catch a dragon ซึ่งในท้ายที่สุดนั้นนักเรียนจะทำคู่มือการใช้งานมังกรด้วย

นักเรียน Year 6 เรียนรู้เกี่ยวกับวิวัฒนาการของมนุษย์ และศึกษาเรื่องสายพันธุ์มนุษย์ปัจจุบัน (มนุษย์พันธุ์ใหม่) โดยเรียนรู้เกี่ยวกับอาหารของมนุษย์ในอดีตและวิเคราะห์การปรุงอาหารในฤดูกาลต่างๆ จากนั้น นักเรียนค้นคว้าเกี่ยวกับอาหารและของหวานในยุคหินด้วย



มีหนังสือหลายเล่มที่นักเรียนได้ยืมออกจากห้องสมุดโรงเรียนไปตั้งแต่ปีที่แล้ว ซึ่งส่งผลกระทบต่อการเรียนรู้ของเพื่อน นักเรียนบางคนในปีนี้ ดังนั้นจึงขอความร่วมมือนักเรียนส่งคืนหนังสือโดยเร็วที่สุดด้วย



นักศึกษาวิชาทหาร

เมื่อวันพฤหัสบดีที่ 23 ที่ผ่านมา นักเรียน Year 11 เข้ารับฟังการอบรมการสมัครเข้า รับคัดเลือกเป็นนักศึกษาวิชาทหาร ชั้นปีที่ 1 ณ โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขา ใหญ่ และออกเดินทางไปยังสนามทดสอบ กำลังกาย ณ โรงเรียนปากช่อง เพื่อเข้ารับ การคัดเลือก ซึ่งในปีนี้มีการจัดการทดสอบ ล่าซ้าไปกว่ากำหนดการปกติเล็กน้อย เนื่อง ด้วยสถานการณ์ของโรคโควิด-19 โรงเรียนฯ จะแจ้งผลการคัดเลือกในโอกาส



การแข่งขัน SIMSO

ขออวยพรให้นักเรียนที่จะเข้าร่วมการ แข่งขันในวันที่ 26 กันยายนนี้ประสบ ความสำเร็จด้วยดี

การใช้กล้องและการเรียนรู้ด้วยระบบ ออนไลน์



วันจันทร์ที่ 27 กันยายน - วันศุกร์ที่ 1 ตุลาคม 2564

วันจันทร์ที่ 27 กันยายน 2564

เปิดเรียนระบบออนไลน์

วันอังคารที่ 28 กันยายน 2564

เปิดเรียนระบบออนไลน์

วันพุธที่ 29 กันยายน 2564

เปิดเรียนระบบออนไลน์

วันพถหัสบดีที่ 30 กันยายน 2564

เปิดเรียนระบบออนไลน์

วันศุกร์ที่ 1 ตุลาคม 2564

เปิดเรียนระบบออนไลน



เด็กๆ จะเรียนรู้ได้ดีขึ้น ท่ามกลางสิ่งแวดล้อมที่ดี

- ปรับระดับโต๊ะ ก้าอี้ ให้เหมาะสมกับสรีระของผู้เรียน หลีกเลี่ยงการนั่งเรียนบนพื้น เตียง หรือโซฟา
- เตรียมอุปกรณ์การเรียนให้พร้อม
- หลีกเลี่ยงการทำกิจกรรมอื่นๆ ด้านหลังผู้เรียนหรือ หน้ากล้อง เพื่อไม่ให้เป็นการรบกวนการเรียนรู้ของ ผู้เรียนและผู้อื่น

เมื่อนักเรียนเปิดกล้องสำหรับการเรียนออนไลน์ ขอความกรุณาสมาชิกท่านอื่นในครอบครับหลีกเลี่ยงการทำกิจกรรมอื่นๆ ด้านหลังผู้เรียนหรือหน้ากล้อง เพื่อไม่ให้เป็นการ รบกวนการเรียนรู้ของผู้เรียนและผู้อื่น อีกทั้ง นักเรียนจะต้องแต่งกายเหมาะสมและใช้ภาษาที่สุภาพด้วย - ขอขอบคุณมา ณ โอกาสนี้

ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์